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(Reprinted As Published in the Putnam County Courier)
   Putnam County faces serious economic challenges in this near-Depression we now find ourselves in. Our property values, natural resources, and historic heritage face assaults from nearly every direction. As we’ve learned from our neighbors to the south, the paving over of the historic past does not result in greater tax revenues and lower tax rates for our citizens. Instead, any increase in revenues is negated by the need to provide additional municipal services. Mr. Allan Warnecke has proposed a gigantic win-win for the County and our citizens with his proposal to preserve the Hill-Agor historic farm site, and to tie it together with the Red Mills Park and Church, along with the country club, to create a thriving wedding industry. Anyone who has recently paid for a wedding knows that the current average cost is approximately $40,000. This money could remain in Putnam County with Mr. Warnecke’s proposal, but instead, misguided public servants and private interests have decided to decline this tremendous opportunity. So now, this money flows to Dutchess or Westchester County instead of staying in our County. 

   It’s time for the public to wake up, and tell our public officials that we want our sons, daughters, sisters and brothers to have the opportunity to hold their weddings in their home county, while enjoying the great historic heritage this area has to offer. Highlands Preservation salutes Mr. Warnecke for his devotion to historic preservation, and for his foresight in demonstrating how historic preservation can become a revenue generator for the County. Our public servants need to recognize the clear common-sense represented by his proposal.  
  Sincerely,








  Ryan T. Maxson
                                                                                                             Ryan T. Maxson
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